
 

 

WURA, Quantico, VA FCC Fac Id: 160224 
BESTA - 20210923AAG 

WPWC, Dumfries-Triangle, VA 25995 
BESTA - 20211020AAE 

  
Request to Extend Special Temporary Authority 

 
 
As previously reported, on or about March 2019 towers utilized by WURA and WPWC 
collapsed, and each station has been operating with reduced parameters as permitted by and 
reported in the above referenced file numbers.  
 
Capital Broadcasting VA, LLC (“Capital”), licensee of WURA, ordered and paid for new steel to 
rebuild the towers, which has been delivered and is on the ground. See graphic below. Capital 
had been a tenant on these towers which were previously owned by JMK Communications, Inc., 
the former licensee of WPWC. Circumstances beyond WURA's control had precluded further 
progress.  The land and towers were held by JMK, the licensee of WPWC (AM), and Capital 
could not make changes to or rebuild the towers without JMK’s permission. To resolve the 
issues, Capital purchased WPWC and is now its licensee. See consummation notice File 
Number: 0000189334.  With the grant of the requested STA extensions for both stations, Capital 
will proceed to rebuild the towers as promptly as possible.   
 
 

 


